
 Construction Notice 
 

Veuillez trouver l’avis de construction en français ici: 
http://www.metrolinx.com/kitchener-docs-fr 

Guelph Wellington  

Track Maintenance Work 
September 20-21, 2025 

 
Image depicting the location of the temporary road closure and nighttime construction. 

 

  
At Metrolinx, safety is central to everything we do which is why we continue to introduce safety improvements as 
we build more rail infrastructure and increase capacity for service across the network. Our surfacing work ensures 
proper rail alignment, eliminating track geometry defects, and enhancing customer comfort.  
 

WHAT WORK IS TAKING PLACE? 

Beginning at 5am on Saturday, September 20 until 11pm on Sunday, September 21, Metrolinx construction crews 

will be performing track undercutting work during both daytime and nighttime hours at the track level. This work 

includes the use of heavy machinery to remove and replace ballast and rail ties.   

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

https://www.metrolinx.com/fr/projets-et-programmes/prolongement-ligne-go-kitchener/participez/documents-communautaires


 

 

This notice can be translated into a different language upon 
request by emailing us at GuelphWellington@metrolinx.com 

Cet avis de travaux de construction est disponible en français 
sur demande. Si vous êtes intéressé, veuillez envoyer un 
courriel à Guelphwellington@metrolinx.com 

Contact Us: 

  Write to us at: GuelphWellington@metrolinx.com 
  Find us on Twitter @GOExpansion 
  Visit the website: www.metrolinx.com/wellington 

 

WHAT TO EXPECT   
 

• Daytime crews will be performing work 
involving the use of heavy machinery such as a 
hydro vac that generates noise. 

• Nighttime and overnight work will also include 
the use of large equipment that will generate 
noise from approximately 8pm until 9am.  

 

• Please note construction schedules could 

change with short notice due to weather or 

unforeseen circumstances. The Community 

Engagement team will make every effort to 

provide advance warning of any changes. 

Construction notices are posted on our 

website: www.metrolinx.com/kitchener  

QUESTIONS 

 

We understand that while necessary, this work is potentially disruptive to nearby residents. We appreciate 

your patience and understanding. Our Community Engagement team is available to answer your questions by 

email, Monday - Friday, 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. at GuelphWellington@metrolinx.com.  

 

To receive updates about future Metrolinx projects and services in your area, sign up for the Kitchener 

Waterloo E-newsletter at https://www.metrolinx.com/en/subscribe-to-emails. 
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